Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

November 2, 2016 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes
Meeting is call to order 7:00pm by Mayor Wanda Gofforth
Pledge of Allegiance recited

Roll Call, Cameron Clark Absent
Approval of the minutes from October- John Paton makes a motion that we approve the minutes, Hetty Todd 2nds the motion.  Approved
Approval of the bills to be paid:  John Paton makes a motion to approve the bills, Chriss Watters 2nds the motion.  Approved
Resolution for agenda rules, procedure and conduct – Hetty Todd makes a motion that we approve the Resolution setting forth the process and criteria for a citizen request to address the city council.  John Paton 2nds the motion and All Approve.
Delta Housing authority – Asked if the town would pledge 5 this year.  The money goes towards helping people apply for loans to get housing or repairs for their current home.  Hetty Todd makes a motion that we pledge to the Delta Housing Authority, John Paton 2nds the motion and all approve.
Budget Review – Bruce stated that we are still working on the budget and that we are still looking for money for the general fund that it has been the hardest hit because of the loss of severance and mineral taxes.  He states that the Mill Levy will play a major role in balancing the budget.  

Community Dinner – Tammy Broughton makes a motion that we pledge $200 to the community dinner, Mike Tiedeman 2nds the motion and all approve.  

Hospice - Wants to declare November pass proclamation and adopt that November is Hospice and Palliative Care Month.

Donation to All Points Transit – John Paton makes a motion that we donate the $437 to All Points Transit in 2017.  Chriss Watters 2nds the motion.  All Approve
Clarification of the Vote in 2012 – Wanda asked each council member individually if they want to go with the vote of the people “No Marijuana shops in town” in 2012 or if they want to override the vote and let one open in town?  She read the letter from the Denver DA.   Mike Tiedeman and Chriss Watters said that they cannot go against the vote of the people of the town.  Tammy Broughton needs to do further research of her own and Wanda stated that we need to vote on this tonight and Tammy Broughton replied, “That she would have to vote no”.  John Paton and Hetty Todd said that they also are going with the vote of the people.   Wanda asks for a motion John Paton makes a motion that we go with the vote of the people, Chriss Watters seconds the motion.  Mike Tiedeman, Chriss Watters, John Paton and Hetty Todd vote yes.  Tammy Broughton opposes.  Motion Passes.

Public Non Agenda Items – Collenette Vervloet of the Crawford Area Chamber would like to ask the town for the approval for 2017 to no longer have the Parade of Lights, but to have a tree Lighting ceremony, and use on of the trees out front of the town hall.  They would ask DMEA to help light the tree.  She has also talked to many of the businesses in town and would like them to plan to decorate their businesses for the season and also the home owners.  They would have contests and prizes all during the month.  She hopes that would help bring more people to town and not be disappointed because the parade is so small.  The town thinks that would be a great plan and they would support them for the 2017 Tree lighting and Festival of Trees.
Julie Kinder gave the Chamber a name and web address for a business that look for small mountain towns to put the business in to help boost the local economy.  The Chamber would like to host the Area Chamber meeting on January 25th, 2017 and would like to use the building.  Hetty Todd made a motion that we let the chamber use the building because it helps support the town.  Chriss Watters 2nds the motion.  All approve.

Cheryl and Carl Page presented the council with some letters in regards to the sunshine laws and a book of Roberts rules of order.
Staff Reports

Bruce Bair reports that the cow jumped over the moon and that the little old woman had so many children she didn’t know what to do.  He and Cally have been working on the budget and the general fund is short on funds and that is why the Mill Levy is so important to the town.  One of the cameras is installed and he has ordered a longer cable for the other one for the council room.   Lead and copper rules have been revised and that will be an extra expense for the town.  He did a 3.5 hour webinar for the state to get educated on the new revisions.  He and Al got the water and sewer installed for Pam Porter on Elm.  

Cally Gallegos – reports that the town has receive a few letters from citizens around the area in regards to the BLM and if anyone would like to read them they are available in the office.  We now have the Credit Card machine and she will try to get it set up this week.   The town will not be charged to accept credit cards the fees the customer will pay the fees.  
Wanda Gofforth announces that the next meeting will be the public hearing for the town budget.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 WOOHOO!!!
